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Greetings in the Name of our precious Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  
Mission work. We started the month of September by flying to Bucharest, where Miriam saw her eye 
doctor, and received a good report. In the 
evening, we left for Bacau, a city 4 hours 
Northeast of Bucharest, in central 
Moldova. We had a special meeting and 
fellowship with brothers and sisters 
there. The fellowship lasted from 09:00 
AM to 11 PM, when the last brother left. 
We left Sunday morning, in order to be 
in Bucharest for the afternoon service. 
On the way to Bocsa, we stopped in 
Filiasi for a few hours, to visit the 
Munteanu family. Estera, Aurel’s wife, is pregnant and she 
needs our prayers, as there is a risk for a miscarriage.  
The next two weekends we spent in Southern Germany. We 
had special services there, in my brothers’ home, and also 
made a trip near the French border, where we met with sis. 
Magda and the sisters from her Bible study group (they often 
translate into German my outlines and sermon notes and are 
studying them).  
We also took a day trip into Switzerland, and that was really 
special for me, as we visited historic places of the 
Anabaptists. One such place is the village of Schleitheim, 
where the Anabaptists met secretly and produced the 
Schleitheim Confession in 1527. There is a trail up the 
mountain from the village called The Baptist Trail. That’s 
the trail they used to go up to their outdoor meeting place, 
when they were persecuted, or to their baptizing place, in a 
creek where they build a stone dam, to make the water 
deeper. We read that there are still lots of Anabaptist historic 
documents in that area that are still unpublished to this day. 
May be one day I will go back there to do research, but the 
Lord has other priorities for me now. 
Literature work. Last month we shipped 12 large packages of literature. We continued our reprinting 
efforts, as well as translation work into Romanian, Ukrainian, Russian, Urdu, Arabic and Farsi 
(Iranian). Since I am running out of space, I will write more details in the next month’s prayer letter. 
Thank you for continuing to lift us up to the throne of grace! Bro. Raul 

With brothers and sisters in Bacau, eastern Romania

Sisters Magda, Naomi, Miriam and 
Michaela, enjoying the fellowship
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